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28TH SESSION OF THE UPR WORKING GROUP
6TH – 17TH NOVEMBER, 2017

REVIEW OF ZAMBIA

STATEMENT BY GHANA DELIVERED BY JOSEPH OWUSU-ANSAH,
COUNSELLOR, ON MONDAY 13TH NOVEMBER, 2017
Mr. President,
Ghana extends a warm welcome to the distinguished delegation of Zambia to the UPR Working Group, and we thank the Minister of Justice, Honourable Given Lubinda, for presenting the national report.
My delegation notes with satisfaction the enactment by Zambia of some national legislations since the 2nd Cycle review, aimed at harmonizing domestic laws with the country’s international human rights obligations, including inter alia, the Gender Equity and Equality Act, the Higher Education Act, the Persons with Disabilities Act, and the Refugees Law under Refugees Act.
Ghana welcomes the formulation by the Government of Zambia of the National Gender Policy, as well as the establishment of a coordinating Ministry to strengthen the national mechanism for the advancement of women. 
To further advance respect for human rights and fundamental freedoms in Zambia, Ghana recommends the following:
i. Consider ratifying the International Convention on the Protection of the 

Rights of All Migrant Workers and Members of Their Families;
ii.  Ratify the Optional Protocol to the CAT; and

iii. Ratify the Optional Protocol to the Convention on the Rights of Persons 

with Disabilities

Ghana wishes Zambia a successful review
I thank you Mr. President.        
